240/2000 8001 WAL 23700/101 764 313W 7640 4351

FEBRUARY 3, 1998 REFTING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order by President Wayne Jo 6:30 p.m. in the Grille Room. There were 13 members including staff member Mike Hoffsteter.

Wayne Jones read the minutes from the January meeting minutes were read and approved.

Treasurer Report: There was no report given due to the of Earl Beckham. The treasure reports for December an were given to President Wayne Jones as information. Thate are presently members of CCGA.

Staff Report: Mike Hoffsteter reported that Randy Richas new members with his staff, Poor weather condition limited work on the course, Mike also mentioned that for the dogfights will be combined into one book. The Balls tournament is scheduled for 2/21/98 and sign up will be placed in the Pro Shop.

Johnny Molony and Billy Bray expressed concerns about work performed around on and around number 13 green. Hoffstetter stated the area will be played as waste as

President Wayne Jones asked the staff to review the at a round number 13 green because the CCGA had a lot of t

Tournament Director's Report: Alan Gregory reported to future tournaments will be set up with one price and cauligan format. There will be more two person scramblemputer picks. The CCGA By-Laws is to promote fellows instead of playing with same groups. Alan also expressing to promote women play in the CCGA Tourns the was trying to promote women play in the CCGA Tourns the was following tournament tentative schedule was given:

3/21 Houston Lovelace Memorial Tournament will be scr: format.

5/16 Member/Guest 5/13 CCGA Tournament 7/11 Oldsmobile Scramble 7/11 Oldsmobile Scramble

8/7-8 and 9 CCGA Club Championship 12/5 CCGA Annual Tournament

Alan reported on the Myrtle Beach trip and thanked all participated.

Old Business: President Wayne Jones talked about the a hole program. He encouraged the CCGA members to partic aigning up for a hole. Alan Gregory expressed his concabout consolidating both handicap books. A motion was combine both books by 3/3/98. Johnny Molony withdrew t

motion because the committee will come back at the ne> meeting with recommendations.

New Business: Lou Johnson talked about the posting of handicaps with the correct rules. He also suggested th committee should review and work out details. The CCG/ at the meeting agreed on having a golf seminar sometin

President Wayne Jones read information on the Voorhees Tournament that is scheduled at Cedar Creek Golf Club 14, 1998. For additional information contact Hayward E

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Hagward Barnwell

CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER'S REPORT

Bank balance: 12-2-97

Deposits: \$320.00

\$155.00(dues), \$165.00(mulligans 12-2-97)

\$10.00 cash on hand(dues)

Expenses: \$100.00(Xmas party)

Bank Balance: 1-6-98

1998 CCGA Members

Earl Beckham	Wayne Jones	Lou Johnson	Jem
Robert Elder	Heyward Barnwell	Dan Lloyd	Jack
J. D. Wiggins	Steve Brown	B. T. Brock	Kevi
Alan Gregory	Johnny Molony	Doug Snyder	Cha
Wade Widener	Billy Bray	Burt Wrongly	Joel
Ed Griffin	Tom Sykes	Alvin Boone	Bill
Doug McLane	Dick Sparks	George Ferko	Rick
Billy Molony	Glen Moseley	JohnĚden	Bob
Steve Piner	,		

*additions

33 members 1-6-98

TREASURER

CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER'S REPORT

Bank balance: 12-2-97

Deposits: \$320.00

\$155.00(dues), \$165.00(mulligans 12-2-97)

\$10.00 cash on hand(dues)

Expenses: \$100.00(Xmas party)

Bank Balance: 1-6-98

1998 CCGA Members

Earl Beckham	Wayne Jones	Lou Johnson	Jem
Robert Elder	Heyward Barnwell	Dan Lloyd	Jack
J. D. Wiggins	Steve Brown	B. T. Brock	Keyi
Alan Gregory	Johnny Molony	Doug Snyder	Cha
Wade Widener	Billy Bray	Burt Wrongly	Joel
Ed Griffin	Tom Sykes	Alvin Boone	Bill
Doug McLane	Dick Sparks	George Ferko	Rick
Billy Molony Steve Piper	Glen Moseley	JohnEden	Bob
Archite Liber			

*additions

33 members 1-6-98

TREASURER

Amorions: Chuck Sundvall
DAWN "

CCGA Meeting

New Business: Glyn Mosely discussed using the excess a the CCGA treasure to purchase gifts for the next tourn

Wayne Jones talked about a project for number 4 green replacing a dogwood or cherry tree near the green. Dif prices were given to purchase a tree. Lou Johnson made motion to purchase a dogwood tree not exceed the cost The motion was seconded by Alvin Boone.

Barbara Fisher is drafting letters to CCGA owners to i bathroom facilities on the course. Wayne Jones will all a letter to support the CCGA women. Lou Johnson made a to support the Cedar Creek women in procuring sanitary facilities. The motion was seconded by Glyn Mosely.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Hayward Barnwell

CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER'S REPORT

Bank balance: 2-2-98

Deposits: \$250.00(\$40.00 cash on hand, \$60.00 dues, \$150.00 mull. from 2-21-98 Frosty Balls)

Expenses: \$0.00

Bank Balance: 3-3- * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *	* * * * * * * * * * * *	*****	****
Earl Beckham	Wayne Jones	Lou Johnson	Jerry
Robert Elder	Heyward Barnwell	Dan Lloyd	Jack
J. D. Wiggins	Steve Brown	B. T. Brock	Kevii
Alan Gregory	Johnny Molony	Doug Snyder	Char
Wade Widener Ed Griffin Doug McLane Billy Molony	Billy Bray	Burt Wronski	Joel
	Tom Sykes	Alvin Boone	Bill F
	Dick Sparks	George Ferko	Rick
	Glen Moseley	JohnEden	Bob
Steve Piper Herbert Bettis Helen Short Mike Cornforth Ann Stillwagon Maureen Albrecht	Otis Beard Terry Timmerman Dawn Sundvall Peggy Starbuck Kathy Cornforth Randy Richardson	Ruth Griffin Ron Johnson Bernie Mayancsik Todd Starbuck Jim Baucom	Alex Steve Charl Andre Jack S

54 members 3-3-98

Clos Meeting

REPORT FOR PRESIDENT ON DOGFIGHT

BY Alan Gregory & Glen Moseley

Alan and I met a couple of times and reviewed the Dogfight books from both the Weekend and the Weekday books. After going through both books we found a total of 32 people who have participated in both. Probably about 10 of these are very infrequent players of one or the other. There is a list of over a hundred names on the weekday book who have never played on the weekend. We're sure at least fifty of these folks could be dropped for infrequent play. On the weekday book there is no date to see when the last time a person played. W.W. Ray made a small slash with a year on some but others have no information at all. We feel when we combine books that the weekend sheet is a better form as it gives a date with day, month, and year to gauge play by. While going through our weekend book Alan and I took out about 25 to 30 sheets for people who haven't played since 1996. One proposal will be that if a player doesn't play for ninety days or 3 months then his sheet should be pulled out and a new target will have to be established to get back in. This will prevent people from coming in once a year just for the big holiday Dogfights and then never playing again for a year. The 90 day rule would be wavered for a injury or illness which prevented a player from playing. While looking at the 32 common players and reviewing the targets in each book in at least 95% of them there is only one stroke difference between the two. Only about 5% were in excess of two strokes. For the 32 we propose taking the best 3 of last 5 in both books, then take the best 3 of that 6 and set the target. The target for the 95% will be within one stroke of what it is now and the other 5% will move to what is probably a more realistic target for them.

Sandbagging has been discussed where players move from one set of tees to another and then back to adjust their targets. To prevent this we move that all play be from white tees only. The computer handicap system for the club is based on the whites anyway therefore this is a logical solution. Another method of sandbagging is where a player starts having a bad day and then quits trying. The only thing a person can do about this is to encourage the folks within his group to play hard and not give up. I recently had a terrible front side where I pulled 3 points on the front but went to the back and pulled 14 to come within a couple of strokes of making my points. One solution discussed was to make a ceiling of (+ 5) this would be the best you could be no matter what you shot. Its a lot easier for us high handicaps to be plus seven or eight than for the mid it low handicap. For a par golfer to shoot + 5 he has to shoot a score of 67, the chances of this are slim to none. Where on the other hand if a high handicapper has a target of 5 points. all he needs to do is have pars on the par 3 and a couple of bogeys and he's plus five. The guy in the middle usually will be within plus or minus 1 or 2 of his target. Some suggested that we set a minimum target like the weekday format however after reviewing the book I saw several who have only pulled the eight points just one time in 20 or 30 times of play. One can say this person should not play but he has as much right as any of us to play and get better. I do think this type of golfer should consider lessons or he is destined to contribute. A perfect example of this is Steve Piper who started having to pull only about five points he has got better after receiving lessons and now regularly pulls 14 or 15 points. This is a area where we need to make a decision so that it is fair for all. Its always been our goal to promote fellowship and golf for all and to make it fair for all Alan & I think possibly the cap on the upper end would provide the best solution. All of these ideas are from input we received by discussing them with others.

REPORT FOR PRESIDENT ON DOGFIGHT

BY Alan Gregory & Glen Moseley

Another problem which needs to be addressed is the book and who keeps it up. The CCGA has always took care of the Weekend book. And if we take the Weekday we will take care of it as well. Our Dogfight is not a responsibility of the Golf Club Staff. If we are going to be responsible then we must assume the duty. What this means is the first group which goes out in the Dogfight will be in charge of the book for that day. This is going to cause a problem with the golf league as they play later and its not fair to ask a guy to sit at the club for an additional two hours for a couple of people who want to play both. We who are not able to play in the league don't know all the rules but I believe its match play which means you play it out. And the Dogfight rule says we pick up after a double bogey. Since slow play has been a problem lately we're asking for this to be enforced. This means people may have to make a choice on what they want to play in.

The last item we discussed had to do with the payoffs. Since its one book we may want to change the way we pay out. Maybe go with a five dollar bet all the time and do away with the team deal we have on the weekend. This would give us one sheet for all. Alan likes the idea of keeping the ten dollar bet for the weekend and holidays, but maybe changing to a all individual payoff and pay more places. This would mean keeping two pay sheets in the book.

These ideas and suggestions are not to make anyone mad, they are to improve the way the Dogfight is ran and make it fair for everyone. We're sure there is more ideas and possible better ones but the things we've discussed are a starting point.

CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION WEEKDAY / WEEKEND AND HOLIDAY RULES

- 1. All play will be from the white tees.
- All players must have a verifiable handicap to participate. A target number of
 points will be established for a new player, and he / she will not be allowed to
 be over + or 3, of that target until three rounds of play are completed and
 recorded in the Dogfight book.
- 3. Only one tee shot is allowed from first tee. No Mulligan! If a player feels that the first ball is either out of bounds, lost or unplayable, then that player may play a provisional ball. Before hitting this ball he should tell fellow competitors make of first ball, and then the make of the second ball. It is advised that in order to speed up play all players should mark their ball with a distinguishing mark. This will lead to easy identification and prevent player from playing wrong ball.
- 4. Scoring: Points will be recorded as follows
 - 1 point for a bogey
 - 2 points for a par
 - 3 points for a birdie
 - 4 points for a eagle
 - 5 points for a Hole-in-one

To speed up play all players are asked to pick up after the score of double bogey is reached. This will prevent slow play and help the Cedar Creek Staff keep the tee times on time for the rest of the days play.

- 5. All players are asked to adhere to the one ball rule, which simply means if you hit a particular brand ball off the tee that you complete the hole with the same ball.
- 6. Follow all posted and oral instructions of the Golf Course and its staff. The CCGA takes great pride in the Cedar Creek Course and ask its members to repair all divots, ball marks, and traps. We also ask that if you see someone destroying the course or acting in a unprofessional manner that you either speak up to the individual or report it to the Staff as its your property that you're protecting.
- 7. PGA rules are in effect except that during Dogfight you're allowed to roll the ball one club length no closer to the hole in the fairway only. (Short grass) All putts must be holed out. No gimmies!
- 8. If you wish to participate in the Weekend Dogfight you are required to call by Wednesday and place your name on the tee sheet to secure a spot. If you fail to call and there are more players than tee times you will not be allowed to participate.
- 9. If you play in first group of Dogfight you will be responsible for placing the closest to the hole markers on the Par three holes, and handling the book and the money for the Dogfight. (This means recording all scores and adjusting targets in book and having money ready for distribution when last group is finished).
- 10. Each group is asked to turn in card as soon as play is complete. If side bets are made, you're asked to keep them on a separate card. This will allow the persons taking care of the books to finish in a timely manner.

CEDAR CREEK WOMEN'S GOLF ASSOCIATION

March 24, 1998

Mr. Lance Bailey, Head Golf Professional Cedar Creek Golf Club Aiken, South Carolina 29803

Dear Lance:

On behalf of the Cedar Creek Women's Golf Association I would like to thank you and your entire staff for the excellent cooperation and smooth running of our inaugural CSRA golf tournament March 17th. Scott, Rocky and Mike were very helpful to me especially during all of my prep time.

The golf course was in wonderful condition thanks to Randy Richardson, Golf Course Superintendent and his crew. Compliments by women from other clubs were heard throughout the day.

Special thanks to Julie Gantt, Food Manager, and her staff. Lunch was presented beautifully and enjoyed by all. The St. Patrick's Day cake and decorations were a nice touch.

Despite the cold weather, temporary water breakdown and continuing lack of adequate restroom facilities the tournament survived. There is still a real need on management's part to rectify the women's restroom situation in the clubhouse if more women's tournaments are to be held at Cedar Creek.

CSRA officers and members from other clubs expressed their hope that Cedar Creek will become an integral part of their organization.

Mr. Lance Bailey Page 2

Thank you again, Lance and I hope to work with you in the near future on similar events.

Sincerely,

Doren Claffin

President

Cedar Creek Women's Golf Association

cc: Neal Trogdan, President, Crescent Company
Mark Williams, Regional Manager, Crescent Company
Randy Richardson, CC Golf Course Superintendent
Howard Hebert, President, Cedar Creek Properties
Ray Jackson, Vice President, Cedar Creek Properties
Wayne Jones, President, CC Golf Association

the dogfights on Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday.

Glyn Mosely suggested to have Walkie Talkie on the pr tee. Lance stated that the staff was in the process o into the purchase of Walkie Talkies.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Hayward Barnwell
Hayward Barnwell

CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER'S REPORT

Bank balance: 3-3-98

Deposits: \$45.00 dues

Expenses: \$131.25 free on #4

Bank Balance: 4-7-98

1998 CCGA Members

32 members 4-7-98

TREASURER

CCGA Meeting 11 +17/98

Hayward Barriell
Johnny Molony
Bot Thomas Molony
Dich Spark
Townson

Church Kappa
George E. Ferro

Jekny Thomason

Alth D fortson

Mon Eline

Jeel Peecod

Surt Wronsh

Cedar Creek Women



14 Veranda Lane ♦ Aiken, SC 29803 Home Phone (803) 502-1276

Mr. Neil Trogdon Cloverleaf Investments, Inc. 3031 Commerical Avenue Northbrook, IL 60062

Dear Mr. Trogdon:

Wayne Jones, President of CCGC, has asked the women to comment on increasing the description of a sub-standard clubhouse women's restroom and the need of a toilet facil

Cedar Creek Properties and its companion golf club continue to grow as does the boundaries restrooms. In addition to the golfing members needs there are various social and but year with attendance in excess of 100. One women's toilet in the ladies room simply accommodation.

It is recommended that the Golf Club and Cedar Creek Properties management worl is of mutual benefit to both and should proceed without delay.

We plan to forward estimates for remodeling the present ladies room at a future date

Sincerely, Barbara Fischer

Barbara Fischer

Chairperson

Membership:

Monica Fruin

Ruth Griffin

Nancy Marks

Bernie Mayancsik

Doreen Claflin

Sheri Parcell

Elaine Profit

Ann Stillwaggon

Jan White

Kathy Cornforth

Karen Lehrhaupt

cc: Mark Williams Howard Hebert Wayne Jones Lance Bailey

Cedar Creek Women

Home Phone (803) 502-1276

March 26, 1998

Mr. Neal Trogdon The Crescent Company 1580 S. Milwaukee Ave. Suite #101 Libertyville, IL 60048

Dear Mr. Trogdon,,

As a follow-up to my letter dated February 15, 1998 I am enclosing an estimate for restroom. The plumbing estimate includes the addition of two more toilets and one

We feel this addition would greatly enhance the present facility for a reasonable sum recommending that the Golf Club and Cedar Creek Properties management work to

I met with Wayne Jones, President of CCGC, and the members of his organization. women's restroom needs to be improved and have given us their support.

We hope to hear from the Cedar Creek Golf Club concerning the approval of remod the near future. If you need further information or if we can be of any assistence to contact us.

Sincerely,

Barbara Fischer Chairperson

Parbora Fischer

cc: Mark Williams Howard Hebert Wayne Jones Lance Bailey



ADVANCE PLUMBING & ELECTRICAL, INC.

P.O. Box 1071 **AIKEN, SC 29802** (803) 642-9202

			•	
	400.D	ubaro	Lioher	
TO:	14 le	auda		
	Aikou		29803	

JOB ESTIMATE

ESCRIPTION

This estimate is for completing the job as described above. It is based on our evaluation and does not include material price increases or additional labor and materials which may be required should unforeseen problems or adverse weather conditions arise after the work has started.

ESTIMATED JOB COST

ESTIMATED

*The Sandbagger

Volume 2 Issue 4

CEDAR CREEK GOLF CLUB

April 1998

MEMBER APPRECIATION DAY

On Wednesday, April 29th Cedar Creek Golf Club will hold it's Member Appreciation Day. All members will be allowed to play free of charge, compliments of the Staff. Each member may bring up to three guest to accompany you for cart fee (\$12.50) only.

The restaurant will have \$1.00 Beer and Hot Dogs and their will be free lessons on the driving range...

Bring out those special guests or prospective members and enjoy a great round of golf on us.

Remember Tee Times are required.

NO DENIM ALLOWED

Effective May 1, 1998 Cedar Creek Golf Club will return to its policy of not allowing denim blue jeans or denim shorts. This is at the request of many of our members. We would appreciate your help in this matter.

RESTAURANT NEWS

In April we will add Pizza and Garlic Cheese Bread to the menu. Both of these items go great with that after round ice cold beverage of your choice.

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS FOR APRIL 1998

5-12 Masters Week 18 Merryland

25 Cedar Creek Homeowners

Be sure to check with Golf Shop for available tee times. (648-4206)

SIDEWALK SALE

On Saturday and Sunday, April 18 and 19th, Cedar Creek Golf Club will have a sidewalk sale. This will be a great time to cash in on some huge saving! Selected clothing from our golf shop will be marked down to unheard of prices (especially here at Cedar Creek). There will be name brand apparel for men and ladies on sale. Mark the dates and come early for the best buys.

THE HOUSTON LOVELACE MEMORIAL TOURNAMENT

Everyone had a great time in the cold and windy condition during the Third Annual Houston Lovelace Memorial Tournament. The groups that played the best under the conditions were:

First Place 64

BT Brock

Eric Alexander

Barry Mauer

Wade Widner

Second Place 65

Tom Madden

Ron Barthalomew

Eddie Eddins

John Eden

Third Place 65

John Dingle

Frank Sapanaro

Kevin Creamer

Dick Sparks

We would like to thank all of you that came out a played. Hope to see more of you at our next tournament.

LADIES CORNER

The Ladies Cedar Creek Golf Association will hold it's annual meeting April 19th at 3:00 PM in the Cedar Creek Clubhouse

A set of Lady Cobra Oversized Irons and Woods are available in the Golf Shop for Demo use. Stop by and give them a test drive(chip or putt).

ADAMS GOLF DEMO DAYS

On Thursday, Friday, and Saturday (April 9, 10 & 11) Adams Golf will have a tent on the Driving Range. If you are interested in improving your game, this would be a great time to see what Adams can do for you!

COURSE NOTES:

Spring is finally here and we are getting the dry weather that we have been waiting on all winter.

With Masters Week coming up we are very proud of the condition of the course and clubhouse grounds. During this week we will be working a split shift. We will set up the course in the morning and return in the afternoon to do our mowing and other maintenance duties.

On May 5th we are going to aerify the greens. We are going to use solid tines so the greens should heal within a few days.

I would like to thank those who are participating in the Adopt-A-Hole Program. Your efforts are greatly appreciated

Thanks again for you support, Randy Richardson and The Cedar Creek Maintenance Staff

CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION NEWS

We hope those of you that have played the course in the past few weeks have noticed the addition of the new Dogwood Tree on the front right of Hole Four. This tree was planted to replace a much larger one that was in that same location in the past. We trust you will find this an added attraction to the hole and not a distraction to your game.

The Adopt-A-Hole Program and other worthwhile projects are beginning to develop. The sign up sheet is currently available at the desk. (See article in this newsletter.)

The meeting this month is especially important to everyone that plays in the "Dog Fight". To find out more about what we are doing, you will need to come out, meet with us, and talk to your friends. Your vote counts.

The Cedar Creek Golf Association meets the first Tuesday of each month at 6:30 PM in the Clubhouse. Note the date and time on your calendar and join us.

NEW BUNKER

For those of you who have not played in the past few weeks, take notice. The maintenance staff has fashioned a new Sand Bunker on Hole 13 in front of the Green where the waste area was before. The previous design would not allow us to keep sand in the bunker, but this new design will alleviate that problem.

This new design allows the players to rake the footprints and maintain it as a sand bunker instead of a waste bunker. Just remember to rake the bunker and leave it in good shape for the players behind you.

NEW TREE ON HOLE FOUR

The Staff of Cedar Creek Golf Club would like to thank the Cedar Creek Golf association for its purchase of the new dogwood on Hole Four.

ADOPT-A-HOLE PROGRAM

There are still some spots available for the Adopt-A-Hole Program at Cedar Creek Golf Club.

This program is a very important program to the Club and the members. It was implemented to assist the Maintenance Personnel, but more importantly, to get the members involved in keeping our course in great shape we have grown to enjoy

The program is very simple and works like this. Two people will be sign up for each hole. Once a week, they will go out at their convenience, rake traps, fix ball marks, etc. on their assigned hole. They do not have to do this together. Just check in with the Golf Shop, get a cart and go to work on your hole.

In exchange, Cedar Creek will give each member a free cart fee once a month, for their support. This program was in place about three years ago and was very successful at that time.

1998 CEDAR CREEK GOLF CLUB MEMBER / GUEST GOLF TOURNAMENT MAY 16 & 17, 1998

SATURDAY TEE TIMES WILL BEGIN AT 8 AM
FORMAT WILL BE CUMULATIVE TEAM SCORE

SUNDAY TEE TIMES WILL BEGIN AT 11 AM FORMAT WILL BE BEST BALL OF TWO

ENTRY FEE OF \$150 WILL INCLUDE:
GREEN FEE AND CART FEE
RANGE BALLS, LUNCH, AND BEVERAGES

NAME:

H/C:

Cedar Creek Golf Association May Meeting Minutes 5/5/98

The Vice-president Heyward Barnwell called the meeting t A total of 17 members were present with one guest and the Cedar The reading of the April CCGA Meeting minutes were read and at Earl Beckham CCGA Treasurer presented the Treasurer's report. \$1,206.97 on hand as of 5/5/98, with 65 total members in the CCG called for the Staff report from Head Pro Lance Bailey. Lance rep Kathleen Messura Cancer Tournament was a huge success with a t dollars being raised, a check from former CCGA Member Tom W Virginia was also added to this total. CCGA Treasurer Earl Beckhi of the money and will write the American Cancer Association a ch \$1025.00 dollars in Kathleen's name. Lance reported that Course! Richardson began aerification of the greens today on front nine an back nine on Wednesday, 5/6/98. Lance explained that the new gre four had not settled properly and would be deep tined aerified and be just the small tines with no plug removal. At this point Bert Wr expressed dissatisfaction with the way the format was ran for the (Alan Gregory Tournament Director for CCGA took exception to the men were present at the last two meeting when the format was set were made prior to the event. First time attendee and member Bob interject his thoughts on how tournaments were ran at his old club. President Glen Moseley explained to Mr. Fruin that this tournamer ran like this all year, (Four Man Captains Choice no handicap, load He further went on to explain who Kathleen Messura was and way formed. Glen stated the real winner of this tournament was suppos Association and not any certain individual. At this point Glen rem Heyward Barnwell that this was not the time for this discussion as under general business. Heyward agreed and ask Lance to continue reported the club would hold it's Member Guest on May 16 & 17. Rocky would be giving free ten minute lessons as part of the Golf slice program". The club will also be holding two junior golf clinic and second on June 22-25, each clinic includes a cookout on Thurs other events were discussed the Golf Digest Amateur Golf tourney for the cost of \$62.50 per player and the Oldsmobile Scramble on. the floor for questions from group. Bert Wronski brought up that h markers on carts during a tournament that week, Lance explained t handicap markers but were merely markers for an outside tournam them to have a certified CPR person in every other group and this person rode in for easy visibility. Alan Gregory was asked to give ? report and he stated that Lance had covered most all of his informa thing he had to do was set up the format for the June CCGA tourna asked Alan to set up a fun tournament, such as a four club, or par t suggested maybe a Red, White, & Blue. Alan said he would get wi format and report back at next meeting.

Cedar Creek Golf Association May Meeting Minutes 5/5/98

Heyward asked for discussion of any old business. Glen Moseley re assigned to him by the CCGA executive board to combine the two been accomplished and today was the first day of play in the comb reminds everyone that we were suppose to start the Sunday dogfigl was all of the old business. Floor was opened for new business. La dress code was now in effect and that they had purchased eight pai unfamiliar with our rules to use if dressed inappropriately. Joel Pet the standing water problems around hole number 6 and 15. Lance s already beginning around holes 3 and 4 which should help reduce t he stated that the real estate owner has been toying with the idea of left side of 15 to stop the problem there. Doug McLane brought up see the club adopt the soft spike policy. Bob Fruin brought up abou issue again and Lance gave him the Club Management's decision of At this point with no additional business Heyward asked for a moti was received by Alan Gregory and seconded by Doug McLane. Me at 8:15p.m.

> Minutes respectfully submitte Glen W, Mose Acting Secreta

Codur brech GO/F Jine Meety Mini V-P Hayward BARNWELL Called the Meith A total of 11 Morlen whow prosent. The Render of the man humbrer u Heward Bornelle & were srespected Heyword Stated he had no Treasur the Last minter Started are had menlin in the CGGA. a chil for 102500 was prostel i Conen Society for the Korther Mi LAme Bairly stated that after ? May 6 that It of green seemed i to recovery. Lance also stated to industry showing in the area that to the Club. upcom sveits to be spread July IT olds moline Classic, Cub Cl Lane also Stated Hun D. B. ma Posted in the Club home to clem Lone said the chil west upo. from for 2900 to 3300 on Friday is 3900 Alan Congrey Statut the Bis for Be held on June 13th with a Hur alent 45 Signo-up. won new Browns the Ben P By Kay T. momm that we She of Deal os menten. Larse Stat

1. 1. 1 - 1. +

34 A 1, 1+

Igood per 5.7 pack if Brought from would fruish a Ice Cooler with A. I repeal to peny a depoint for the motor to Adjring By Brut Woon Minden submitted By Af O. A.

CCGA MTG 6-2-

agward Barnwell S.T. Brock Sut and

CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION

Minutes for July 1998 July 7, 1998

The president, Wayne Jones, call the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. In attendance were mine members and the Golf Professional, Lance Bailey. (See attached list for those in attendance.)

Minutes from the June 1998 meeting were read and approved as presented.

The Treasurer's report was read by The President, Wayne Jones, in the absence of the Treasurer. A bank balance of \$1,461.97 was on hand as of July 7, 1998 with 76 members in the Cedar Creek Golf Association.

Cedar Creek Staff Report was presented by The Golf Professional, Lance Bailey.

- The club is using morning tee times to accommodate players on Friday, Saturday and Sunday on Tees One and
 Ten. This is being used to allow more players to get early tee times and play before the hottest part of the
 day. The tee times will revert back to normal in the fall.
- There are a number of past due accounts. This effects the operation of the club Action is being taken to collect
 these past due accounts.
- 3. Dress code in effect and the fact that some pants and shirts had been purchased to stop from turning players away. Members needed to let their guest know about the dress code.
- 4. Dogwood Tree on Number 4 is Dead. Will be replaced by nursery when appropriate
- 5. Oldsmobile Scramble was canceled due to lack of participation.
- Member appreciation day set for July 29th.
- 7. Club Championship discussed and Lance ask the members present to vote on several nems
 - a. Flighting of players decision to have separate flight for Championship. Mens Flights. Semons. Juniors, and Ladies. Players must sign up and declare flights in advance.
 - b. Low gross and low net places would be established in each flight, as appropriate (based on number of players) except for the Championship Flight.
 - c. Tees to be used Gold for Championship, Blue for 1st and 2nd Flight, White for the rest of the Mens and Juniors, and Red for the Ladies.
 - d. Early tee times for Saturday and Sunday for the tournament.

Tournament Director's Report was given by Alan Gregory. The "Par 3 Tournament" was a success. Won by Bobby Holcombe. Had 50 Players and everyone enjoyed the format and challenge of the course as it was set up

Old Business:

Signage had been discussed in March 1998 meeting and a desire was expressed to obtain some. Wayne Jones presented one that he had obtained from a group. The cost to have them made was approximately \$200 each. The company would need exact specifications before giving a quote. No further discussion was needed at this time.

The Revised Dogfight Payout was presented by Alan Gregory for the Weekend and Holiday Dogfight. After a motion by Doug Snyder and a second by Dick Sparks, a discussion was had about the ments of the payout versus the old procedure. The motion carried unanimously. There was another motion by Doug Snyder with a second by Dick Sparks to make this effective with the July 11, 1998 Dogfight. This motion also carried unanimously.

New Business:

 The members ask for Alan Gregory and Glenn Moseley prepare a similar Dogfight Payout for the Weekday Dogfight that would mirror the format approved for the Weekend/Holiday Dogfight This is to be presented at the August Meeting. They have graciously agreed to do this.

Cedar Creek Golf Association Treasurer's Report

Bank Balance: 6-2-98 \$1.181.97

Deposits: \$280.00(\$25.00 ck. from T. Welch, \$235.00 mulligans, \$20.00 dues)

Expenses: \$0.00

Bank Balance: 7-7-98 \$1,461.97

1998 CCGA Members:

Earl Beckham Wayne Jones Robert Elder Heyward Barnwell J.D. Wiggins Steve Brown Alan Gregory Johnny Molony Wade Widener Billy Bray Ed Griffin Tom Sykes Doug McLane Dick Sparks Billy Molony Glen Moseley Steve Piper Otis Beard Herbert Bettis Terry Timmerman Helen Short Dawn Sundvall Mike Cornforth Peggy Starbuck Ann Stillwagon Kathy Cornforth Maureen Albrecht Randy Richardson Barry Mauer Kevin Creamer Ron Bartholomew Eddie Eddins Mark Sizemore Jim Price James Gregory Doug Gregory Matt Brackett Jim Padgett

Lou Johnson Dan Lloyd B.T. Brock Doug Snyder Burt Wronski Alvin Boone George Ferko John Eden Ruth Griffin Ron Johnson Bernie Mayancsik Todd Starbuck Jim Baucom Bill Hayen Mike McCarthy Chuck Kapp **Bob Woods** Frank Sapanaro Rick Johanson

Jerry Kothera
Jack Bowles
Kevin Albrecht
Charley Watson
Joel Peecock
Bill Payne
Rick Boyleston
Bob Fruin
Alex Pope
Steve Price
Charles Sundvall
Andrew Hendrix
Jack Stllwagon
Eric Alexander
Tom Madden
Keith Sizemore
David Jett
Stan Thompson
Al Cooper

76 members 7-7-98

Treasurer

Earl R. Beckham

To the Members of the Cedar Creek Golf Association:

As I write this letter, we are at the half way point of my tenure as you have served the membership and acted in a way that would bring crec Cedar Creek Golf Club. I regret my job has taken me away from the half and the times. However, the support from the other officers and board membership our course of action for the year and keep us moving forward.

The association has made significant progress already this year. I invite your additionable with me on some of the accomplishments. We have:

- (1) Increased membership in the Cedar Creek Golf Association.
- (2) Provided more tournaments with outside involvement (especially from the latter stroughs)
- (3) Raised more money for charities.
- (4) Modified dogfight rules to make it more equitable to all who p
- (5) Supported the Cedar Creek Golf Club in activities and events (methodors to new a back the Adopt-a-hole program).

These were some goals, which I and the officers, set out to accomplish on us no these were working hard to make these and other goals that the members have brought from a dominate successful. Your support has made the success of these programs possible and all make our continued growth a year to remember.

As always, with the positive moves some areas are not so positive. It would be a seed and items that concern me. I would also like to ask you to help me in trying to see a seed and make this organization better and stronger.

(1) Members have voiced concerns in the past meetings about the some tournaments. We welcome these concerns and your opin try to improve future events. Therefore, it is important that each meed to attend meeting and voice your opinion, when we discussion how our tournaments are to be conducted. Discussion is always readily listened to your constructive criticism and tried to apply However, everyone must understand that there will always be constructed with the tournament chairperson or the committee.

Hopefully, we can achieve a happy medium, through our discussions and exercise will be excited about the tournament and invite others to participate

Incidents have occurred where members of the Cedar Creek Colf Association have addressed items that directly relate to the management of the Cedar Creek Colf Club. We have always invited our golf professional, Lance Bailey and his staff to attend our meetings and submit a report on the status of the course and club. They provide this report to keep the association informed about the course and operations. We pust remember that the Cedar Creek Golf Association has no control over the day to day operation of the course or management. I have always found that Lance and his staff are willing to discuss problems, or perceived problems, with any of the membership. They have addressed some of our concerns during the meetings and relayed their proposed resolutions to the problems. However, our meetings are not the time deplace for an intense discussion on these topics. Those discussions are best left for the provate meeting with Lance in his office and should be done then. Therefore, I would the propage that future discussions of this nature be limited in our meeting.

The Cedar Creek Golf Association was founded to promote golf at Cedar Creek Ceda Club and fellowship between the members and players. It has also been a forum for meaning developing and developing lasting friendships. This has happened as evidenced by our mounts. Treasurer's Report that show our financial and membership numbers steadily growing this my sincere wish, this will continue to be our basis for being and we will continue to grow stronger. With this growth will come some change. Let us welcome this change as a positive effect and let it make us a better association.

In closing, I would like to thank the members of the Cedar Creek Golf Association for your support. We have accomplished much in the first half of the year; now let us go tooth and do more. I hope each of you will continue to work with me to make this the best year at the mistory of the Cedar Creek Golf Association. I am always open to your suggestions and recommendations and hope you will continue to give me your comments.

Respectfully;

Wayne Jones

President, CCGA

CCGA Meetinc 7-7-98

Dell Molony

Dolary Molony

Andy Hendrix

Doug Smyder

Doug Sharks

Doug Staff

Doug Staf

Cedar Creek Golf Association Treasurer's Report

Bank Balance: 7-7-98

\$1,461.97

\$0.00 \$500 (dues) cash on hand

Expenses: \$0.00

Bank Balance : 9-1 - 98

1998 CCGA Members:

Earl Beckham Robert Elder J.D. Wiggins Alan Gregory Wade Widener **Ed Griffin** Doug McLane Billy Molony Steve Piper Herbert Bettis Helen Short Mike Cornforth Ann Stillwagon Maureen Albrecht Barry Mauer Ron Bartholomew Mark Sizemore James Gregory

Wayne Jones Heyward Barnwell Steve Brown Johnny Molony Billy Bray Tom Sykes Dick Sparks Glen Moseley Otis Beard Terry Timmerman Dawn Sundvall Peggy Starbuck Kathy Cornforth Randy Richardson Kevin Creamer **Eddie Eddins** Jim Price Doug Gregory Jim Padgett

Lou Johnson Dan Lloyd B.T. Brock Doug Snyder Burt Wronski Alvin Boone George Ferko John Eden Ruth Griffin Ron Johnson Bernie Mayancsik Todd Starbuck Jim Baucom Bill Hayen Mike McCarthy Chuck Kapp **Bob Woods** Frank Sapanaro Rick Johanson

Jerry Kothera Kevin Albrecht Charley Watson Joel Peecock Rick Boyleston Alex Pope Andrew Hendrix Jack Stllwagon Tom Madden Keith Sizemore David Jett Stan Thompson Al Cooper

77 members 9 - 1 - 98

Matt Brackett

Treasurer

Earl R. Beckham

CCGA MONTHLY MEETING MINUTE AUGUST 4, 1998

The monthly meeting of the Cedar Creek Golf Association was call President Wayne Jones at 6:30 pm on Aug. 4. Ten (10) members minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved as pre-

Treasurer's Report

There was no because a report

Codar Creek Start Septem

Lance provided the staff report. There was considerable general dirules for the opcoming club championship. Somethe more notable

- You must play your ball as it lies (even in the fair days)
- You must finish the hole with the ball that you started with undamaged and deemed unplayable which must be concurred wit putnets.
- You can appear only after completion of a hole and it is permittypes. I a switch to ballata balls for the par *'s)
- If you filled votit ball may be lost or out of bounds, play a pro- it is emptal ball as round tunless at is out of bounds) it must use exempted ball to resolve an unplayable he situation.

Lance asked in the CV GA wanted to be a part of a committee to reter connected than est as domined approximate. It was decided that to
the committee would stand but that a stoke limit would be appli
you to the next the first if it were exceeded. The stroke limit would
after complete the play on the first day. Approximately 40 golfe
tournament time. Play will be started on number 1 and 10
on the but a first would start on the front to a second day a

I more incrementationed that Iones Creek and the River Course were low attract, softers and that he had discussed this with his management of the courses in the rates at Course Creek. It was felt that we had one of courses in the rates at distance should pay to play the best

The greens while aerifyed on September's

Tournament Director's Report

There will be 4 glub (excluding putter) per 2 to an team tourname

Waya Jones

All W. Mooden

John Bergston

Rot Boyleston

John Jemon

Allow Honor

Molony

Algund Barnwell

Company

Aldre D. Congress

Addie & Eddlins

SEBLEWBEB T' 1888 CORP WONTHLY MEETING MINUTES

The monthly meeting of the Cedar Bolf association was to order by President Waynes Jones at 6:30 p.m. There members present including staff member Lance Bailey. minutes of the August meeting were and approved as pr

Treasurer's Report: Treasurer Earl Beckham reported a balance as 7/7/98 \$1,461.97; deposits none; expenses \$5.00 (dues) cash on hand. The bank balance as of 9/1 \$1,461.97. Presently there are (77) members of the Ce 601f Association.

Cedar Creek Staff Report:

Movember 4, 1998. December 31, 1998. The next CCGA Tournament is schedu weekday and weekend rate. This special will be valid . allowed to bring a quest to play with a \$5.00 discoun. effect play and the course will remain open. Members : week in October the course will be overseeded. This w 98 the greens will be aerified with small ones. The pay for cart fees for Saturday and Sunday play. Septer Sunday. The entry fee is \$40.00 and each player will with one round on Friday and two rounds on Saturday a deadline for entry. The tournament will be a 32 playe elimination with a full handicap. September 20, 1998 September 25, 26, and 27. The tournament will be a s early as possible. A Match play tournament is schedul tournaments scheduled. CCGA members need to make tee McCarthy was the winner. September and October have s Club Championship was a success in spite of the rain. Lance Bailey provided the staff report. Lance express

Old Business: President Waynes Jones discussed new dogimmediately. The motion was seconded by Doug Synder.

New Business: After a lenghty discussion about correct handicaps for doglight play, a recommendation was made place a sign up sheet in the Pro Shop to post your har before play.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Admy vard Cambridge Among Amon

CCGA MAGI The mity was called by Pres Waynes Jones were (9) members including he Min of august mity was , approved as presented, Dreamners Report: Report que Beckham 77 CCGA hi Haff Report Clirk Change was suce sprite of all the rain winner Sept + Oct. Brig Journ non at CGG. CGGA weed Lee fines early as you Match May form has ? four on Sept 25, 26 + 2 climination with file The ter lives Sept. 20th; on Sat and Sembay Whit entry fee and cold fees

9/8 greens will be ase holes will be used. The will be used. The applied I this will not effect path of only days, The comments or off the rate of with to or off the rate of Pemino CCOA members suggest days in advance.

Clot Down will 11/4

Old Bres.

Genes described the ristit for pury out, the proposition of hum, molony proposal with a motion. Motom of a motion. Motom is approved Pres. Jones thanks.

New Bres.

Peronumendation to place a to post hounding before post hounding before post or put in place to monitor.

Uty adjourned at 7:15 Pr

Beckhan Wronsly

Minutes Meete 10-6-98 1. Call to Order 6:35 by Mayne Minutes read by Secing Haywood 4. Bank Bollance 462 1. Bank Palance assof 9-1. 2. Review of last Months m a. Stroke play tournament 6. Olescussed new quest, C. over - seeding Coctober d. other 3. no deletions or correction no treasurers report Scatty a. Fournament - (4) club-(2) ma november 17? or 7? - Hand. & Mem. apprec. day Oct 21. 3. Freday Morn. dogfeglit Ala. of the 19 Journament - Ha & Oct, 27-29 - Deardrop For Old business - hone New Business a Need a nominating Committee slate for next years officer (Waynee, John Molony, Cace, encouraged attendees to se & Men. Fortfall Football fell suggests to change meetings (Motion - Haywood - to Che. Mon. - Change next meet

26ST Reli

NO OFFICIAL MEETING WAS HELD AS ALL EXELUTIVE BOURD

AN INFORMAL MEETING WAS HELD, PAST PLESDENT SCHINNY MOLONY SERVEB AS FACILLATION.

DOUG SNYBER PRESENTED THE NOMINATIONS FOR OFFICERS FOR
THE CCGA FOR 1999: PRESIDENT - JOHNNY PICCONY

VICE PRESIDENT - JOHNNY CERMONTH

SECRETARY - KATHY CERMONTH

TREASURER - KEITH STREMERE

TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR - BURT WRENSKY

THE NOMINATING COMMITTEE WILL ALSO PREVIOUSE & TEURNAMENT COMMITTEE TO WORK WITH THE TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR IN SCHEDULING TOURNAMENTS OF INTEREST. THUSE ACREEMY TO SERVE ON THE COMMITTEE ARE J.D. WIGGINS AND HENDAIX & BOB THOMAS.

ROCKY OSWALD PRESENTED THE STAFF MERCET. THE TORK DAGE
TOURNAMENT WAS HELD LAST THESBLY, WEDNESDAY A THURSDAY
(NOV 5-8). THE WINNING SCORE WAS 214(-2) THE AMPE OF
THE NEXT CCGA TOURNAMENT WILL BE DEC STE. THE FOR MAT
HAS NOT BEEN BECIDED. THIS WILL BE IN CONTINUETION WITH
THE ANNUAL MEETING & ELECTION OF OFFICERS

PROPOSALTO CHANGE THE MONTHY MEETING DATE OF THE EXECUTIVE

- (3) Raised more money for charities.
- (4) Modified dogfight rules to make it more equitable to all who play in the
- (5) Supported the Cedar Creek Golf Club in activities and events(including bringing back the Adopt-a-hole program).

These were some goals, which I and the officers, set out to accomplish on taking office. We are working hard to make these and other goals that the members have brought forward even more successful. Your support has made the success of these programs possible and will make our continued growth a year to remember.

The Cedar Creek Golf Association was founded to promote golf at Cedar Creek Golf Club and fellowship between the members and players. It has also been a forum for meeting new people and developing lasting friendships. This has happened as evidenced by our monthly Treasurer's Report that show our financial and membership numbers steadily grew throughout the year. It is my sincere wish, this will continue to be our basis for being and we will continue to grow stronger. With this growth will came some change. Let us welcome this change as a positive effect and let it make us a better association.